Office of Selectmen

CARROLL, NEW HAMPSHIRE P.O. BOX 146 TWIN MOUNTAIN, NH 03595 603-846-5754 MEMO

TO: Town of Carroll Planning Board

DATE: March 18, 2013

Due to an error on the Warrant and the Ballot, an extra member was voted in for the Planning Board. (The Board requires six elected members and one Select Board representative – not seven elected members.)

LGC Legal Services were called and the Attorney on duty was Paul Sanderson who advised:

- 1. The person who received the most votes is the elected candidate, and; as the Planning Board appoints their alternates, that,
- 2. The Select Board should recommend that the Planning Board appoint the second candidate as an Alternate as the Board may have up to five, and as this is a person who is obviously interested in being on the Board.

Therefore, we recommend that the Planning Board appoint Michael Hogan as an alternate to the Board this year. Attorney Sanderson said this could actually work well as next year Mr. Hogan may run for a full term with a year's experience.

Town of Carroll Board of Selectmen

William Dowling

Paul Bussiere

Bonnie J. Moro